
 “Driver's and Road Worker’s Day” - 2021 
 

Dear colleagues, employees and guests of SE “State Road 
Administration”, please allow me to congratulate you on the occasion of the 
professional holiday “ Driver's and Road Worker’s Day”, as per the GD No. 
1112 of 07.11.2000. I sincerely thank you for your hard and difficult work that 

you accomplish every day, regardless of the weather conditions or any other type of problems. 
The road worker’s activity involves multiple tasks and issues, related to routine 

maintenance, current repairs, reconstructions, rehabilitation, design and construction of new roads, 
laboratory and research activities and. last but not least, office work, where the management of the 
enterprise is actually implemented, including the current and planned activities, the elaboration of 
norms and legislative proposals, the initiation of new ideas and transfer of technological know-
how. 

The quality assurance of the two distinct objectives for the “Safety” and “Comfortable” 
roads for traffic depends, mainly, on our daily activities, on the digitization of the processes, on 
the continous communication with the local authorities, as well as on the institutions outside the 
country. Additionally, for these purposes, it is important to note the openness and transparency of 
our activities, the promotion of young specialists and the professionalism of professors who 
educate and raise the young generation of road workers for the transport infrastructure branch. 

On this occasion, we congratulate the veterans of the professional field of road 
infrastructure, those who have worked with dedication for the creation and continuous 
maintenance of S.E. "State Road Administration" and the entire branch, regardless of their 
employment position, from simple worker, engineer, director or minister. 

Congratulations to our colleagues – the drivers, without whom the implementation of road 
projects is impossible, focused on the contribution that transporters bring to the development of 
infrastructure. 

The construction of roads of a strategic importance for the state cannot be done by our own 
forces and resources, so I would like to address our cordial thanks to our development partners, 
especially the World Bank, EIB, EBRD, Council of Europe and all those who have contributed 
and continue to do so for the development of Republic of Moldova’s infrastructure, including also 
the consultancy and technical supervision institutions. 

We thank the Government of the Republic of Moldova, the Ministry of Infrastructure and 
Regional Development in the person of Deputy Prime Minister Andrei Spinu and the Public 
Property Agency, especially the General Director Eugeniu Cozonac, for their trust and 
involvement in solving problems in the road infrastructure. 

Finally, we thank your families and wish them all the best. We are sure that those at home 
support you and understand that road work is honest, creative and respected by the society. 

We are convinced that only together, united and correct while working in this field, we will 
be able to bring the infrastructure of the Republic of Moldova to a respectable level and accepted 
by all traffic participants and to reach the level of satisfaction in ensuring Safety and Comfort!!! 

Thank you!!! 
 
With respect, 
Interim General Director of SRA, 
Sergiu BEJAN. 


